
Kailua Elementary School 
Student Dress Code 

 
 
All students are required to dress in a manner that reflects good taste, 
modesty, and appropriateness.  Choice of garments should be made 
according to the health, safety, and welfare of all students.  
 

1. Clothing and accessories containing inappropriate pictures or words are 
not to be worn as school attire.  

2. No undergarments should be visible or worn as outer garments.  This 
includes boxer shorts, sleeveless undershirts and “muscle shirts”.  

3. Clothing which exposes the back or midriff is not to be worn in school.  See 
through (sheer) clothing (that reveals body parts) are not allowed.  All tops 
should have straps that are one inch or wider.  

4. Bra straps should be covered at all times.  
5. The length of shorts and skirts must extend below the fingertips when 

standing up straight. 
6. Appropriate footwear must be worn to school (i.e. no heels).  Covered 

footwear is required for all field trips.  
7. Caps and hats cannot be worn indoors.  

 
 
Consequences for Non-compliance with the Dress Code Policy​: 

- 1st offense - warning with a letter home to parent 
- 2nd offense - student sent to the office to change into school issued attire 

that meets dress code or parents are called to bring clothes for student 
- 3rd offense - referral for insubordination and 30 minutes after school 

detention 
- 4th offense - conference call with parent 
- The administrator will determine future disciplinary action. 

 

 

Always remember to practice Honu P R I D E! 


